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Dear Parish Family,  
 

This Sunday marks the 
beginning of Catholic 
Schools week.  Our 
school open house is 
today (Sunday) from 
11:30 a.m. until 1:00 
p.m.  All parishioners 
are invited, especially 
those with young 

children.  If you are unable to attend the open house today, please 
call the school office and make an appointment for a tour of the 
school.  As I mentioned last week, I would encourage all of you 
to be ambassadors for Little Flower School.  Prospective parents 
and students are always welcome to make an appointment to see 
the school. 
 

Congratulations to the following Scecina Memorial High School 
students who earned high honors for the first semester.  All 
fourteen are graduates of Little Flower School.   
 

Payton Brown Cayla Long Emly Quinn 
Walter Egan David Mariscal-Aquilar Joshua Thomas 
Henry Egan Allison Minton Adrianna Turner 
Courtney Harris Logan Moss Julia White 
Hunter Howard Spencer Moss  
 

Congratulations to the following Scecina Memorial High School 
students who earned honors for the first semester.  Eight of the 
nine are graduates of Little Flower School. 
 

Joseph Battles Emma Gedig Trent Short 
Anthony Battles Kimberly Guerrero-Torres Seth Stillions 
Elijah Clegg Jordan Schluttenhofer Chase Turner 
 

Saturday, February 3, is the feast of St. Blaise.  We will bless 
throats individually at the 8:30 a.m. All-School Mass on Friday, 
February 2.  We will have a general blessing of throats at all the 
Masses next weekend.   
 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has 
been going on for about twelve weeks.  We are currently almost 
$12,000 short of our goal, and only 17% of parish households 
have participated!  The Archdiocese will soon begin follow up 
with those who have not responded. Will you please consider 
helping us reach our goal?   
 

You should have received your intention card in the mail, but 
there are extras available at the church doors.  If you have not yet 
turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible.  You may 
place them in the regular collection or mail them to the 
Archdiocese in the envelope provided.  
 

Please be as generous as possible to help our parish meet our 
goal. Our parish benefits from the United Catholic Appeal, both 
from shared ministries that are made possible (such as the Office 
of Vocations and the Office of Catholic Schools) and from the 
semi-annual grants awarded to parishes like ours.   This year, for 
example, we received a grant that is making possible ChristLife 
Discovering Christ, which begins this Monday. Please consider 
helping if at all possible.  I would really like to see us meet our 
goal, especially in light of this grant award.   
 

Have a wonderful week! 
 

fr. bob  
 

 

 

 

 

 
For the Week of January 29 – February 4, 2018  

 

29 January Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Intentions of Marge DeRosa & Family 

30 January Tuesday  

 5:30 p.m. Dan Freeland by Carol Freeland 

31 January Wednesday 

 5:30 p.m. Robert and Terry Sweeney by Mary Sweeney  

01 February Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Tom and Mary Griffin by Bill Greenan   

02 February Friday  

 8:30 a.m. John Raftery by Elizabeth Tanasovich & Mary Jo 
Jordon 

 5:30 p.m. Communion Service 

03 February Saturday-Vigil of 5th Sunday in Ordinary 

Time 

 5:00 p.m. Special Intentions of the Jorgenson Family by 
Clarene J. Peterson 

04 February Sunday – Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 8:30 a.m. Adele Lawless by Bob & Bobbie Lawless 

 10:30 a.m. Betty Caito by Ladies Club 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 

 
January 29 – February 4, 2018 

 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Catholic Schools Week 

 Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy  

 Duffey Hall 9:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 School 9:30 a.m.  Religious Ed 

 School 11:30 a.m. Open House 

 Church 5:00 p.m. Youth Choir Practice & 
Sing at 6 p.m. Mass 

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep 

Monday Scout Room 6:00 p.m. Cub Scouts  

 Holy Family 6:30 p.m. SoulCore 

 Duffey Hall 6:30 p.m. Christ Life 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

Wednesday St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Festival Meeting 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. PTO Meeting 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. Men’s CRHP 

Thursday St. Patrick 6:30 p.m. LF Neighborhood 
Assoc. Safety Meeting 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Ladies Club 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday  

Saturday St. Therese 7:07 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

Sunday Church 8:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 9:30 a.m. Religious Ed 
 

Little Flower School  
Open House 

Little Flower Catholic School will hold an 
Open House on Sunday, January 28, from 
11:30 AM to 1:00 PM.  Please come and 
see all the wonderful things taking place in 
the largest ministry of our parish.   



THE FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 

Annual financial statements have been prepared and 

mailed. Statements for Christ our Hope United Catholic 

Appeal will be mailed by the Archdiocese. Statements for 

donations to the Capital Campaign and School Annual 

Fund will be separate from the statements for regular 

parish donations. Please contact Angie at 317-357-8352 ext. 

30 or email amackell@littleflowerparish.org with any 

questions. 
 

We have an opening for a full-time 
custodian to do cleaning and light 
maintenance in the school building 
Monday through Friday evenings from 
approximately 3 p.m. until 11:30 p.m. 
Health insurance is available with this 

position. Applicant must be motivated to work, for the most part, 
independently. Applicant must be able to do heavy custodial work, 
with some use of equipment for floor cleaning. Interested persons 
may pick up an application at the parish office, Monday thru Friday, 9 
a.m. to 3 p.m. No phone calls please.   
 

Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or 
in a nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a 
chance, please send them a card or a note!  This week we 
especially want to remember:   

Vicki Pedro 
1932 N Layman, Indianapolis, IN 46218 

  

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

 

YOUTH CHOIR – new members are always welcome! 
 

Sunday, January 28:  Sing at 6:00 p.m. Mass-meet at  
                          5:00 p.m. in church. 
 

Sunday, February 4:   Sing at 6:00 p.m. Mass-meet at   
                           5:00 p.m. in church.  
 

There will be a Super Bowl Party for youth in grades 8 thru 12 here at 
Little Flower following the 6:00 p.m. Mass on February 4. Plan now to 
attend. Parents should plan to pick kids up at their convenience but no 
later than 9:00 p.m. 

 

Our 5
th

 session for students & team 

members only will be on Sunday, 

January 28, in the parish center 

from 7:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m.    
 

 

The next Baptism Preparation Class 
is Monday, February 5, at 7 p.m. 
in the Parish Center. This class is 
required for parents who are 
requesting baptism for their child 
and have not previously attended a 

preparation class. Please call the parish center at 317-357-
8352 to let us know you plan to attend. Please plan ahead, as 
the next class will not take place until April. 
 
 
 

 

The Adventuresome Group will meet on 

February 7 following the 11 a.m. Mass.  
(NOTE: there is a change in the date due to 
Ash Wednesday being on February 14.) We 
will be celebrating Valentine’s Day.  The 
students in fourth grade will be providing 
some entertainment for us.  Please call the 

parish center if you plan on attending. 
 

FESTIVAL NEWS 
SUMMERFEST 2018 planning will begin soon. Our 
summer festival dates this year are June 1, 2, and 3. A 
kick-off meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 
31, at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center for those who are 
willing to be part of the parish festival leadership team. 
Call Angie at 317-357-8352 with questions. 
 

 STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE 

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH 
 

      Weekly Budget Goal $          13,500.00 

      Collection of January 20 and 21    $            8,257.82 

      Electronic Contributions 1/15 – 1/19 $            7,068.00 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Actual $        408,925.28 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Budget $        405,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD  $            3,925.28 
 

 

Home Improvement Fund 
November Contributions  $        1,900.33 

December Contributions  $        2,289.33  

January Contributions (to date) $        1,591.83 
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 1/18) 

 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been going 
on for about 12 weeks, and as you can see we are still almost $12,000 short 
of our goal, and only 17% of parish households have participated.  The 
Archdiocese will soon begin follow up with those who have not responded.  
Will you please consider helping us reach our goal? You should have 
received your intention card in the mail, but there are extras available at the 
church doors. If you have not yet turned your card in, please do so as soon 
as possible. You may place them in the regular collection or mail them to the 
Archdiocese in the envelope provided. Please be as generous as possible to 
help our parish meet our goal. The United Catholic Appeal funds many 
shared ministries from which all parishes benefit.       
 

          Parish Goal                                  $ 45,060.00         

          # of gifts received or pledges                      150 
          Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 33,223.00 

 
Save the DateSave the DateSave the DateSave the Date    

Plan now to attendPlan now to attendPlan now to attendPlan now to attend    our Ministry Fair on Sunday, February 11, our Ministry Fair on Sunday, February 11, our Ministry Fair on Sunday, February 11, our Ministry Fair on Sunday, February 11, 
from 9:30 a.m. until 12 noon in Duffey Hall. This is part of our from 9:30 a.m. until 12 noon in Duffey Hall. This is part of our from 9:30 a.m. until 12 noon in Duffey Hall. This is part of our from 9:30 a.m. until 12 noon in Duffey Hall. This is part of our 
annual stewardship awareness and will provide a great annual stewardship awareness and will provide a great annual stewardship awareness and will provide a great annual stewardship awareness and will provide a great 
opportunity to learn about ways to give of your time and talent at opportunity to learn about ways to give of your time and talent at opportunity to learn about ways to give of your time and talent at opportunity to learn about ways to give of your time and talent at 
Little Flower. Little Flower. Little Flower. Little Flower.     
 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING 
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 
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URGENT REQUEST 
If you plan to volunteer in any capacity at this year’s summer 
festival, we need your help now! In order to comply with State 

Gaming Commission requirements, we need to provide a 
complete list of volunteer information. Please send your birth 
date, driver’s license number, and daytime phone number by 
email to sclegg@littleflowerparish.org. Please title the e-mail 
Festival Worker Information. If you submitted this information 
last year, we still have it on file. IF NOT, PLEASE SEND IT 

RIGHT AWAY SO WE CAN GET THE NECESSARY 
PAPERWORK FILED.  

If you are not sure if you submitted it previously, please 
send it now so we can make sure you are on the list. If you 

do not have email, you may write down the information and 
leave it at the parish office or place it in the collection. 

 

 

 THANK YOU IN ADVANCE! 
 

SUMMERFEST 2018 – June 1, 2, 3 
 

Mark your calendars now! 
 

 
We have 2 ministries in need of new leadership.  These ministries are 
important to our parish community, and their current leaders are moving on to 

new opportunities.  Would you prayerfully consider taking the lead with one 
of these? 
 

Coffee and Donuts – This ministry helps to bring the parish community 

together on Sunday mornings in between the morning Masses by providing 
coffee, donuts, bagels, juice, milk, and more.  A free will offering is accepted 
to help defray the cost.  Unless we find a new leader(s), Coffee and Donuts 

will end after Easter. 

 

Green Thumb Ministry – The leader of this ministry coordinates the 

adoption of the various gardens around our campus, as well as facilitates 
communication with the volunteers who have adopted the spaces.  This 
ministry is important to help keep our grounds looking beautiful. 
 

For more information on these ministries, please contact Angie at 317-357-

8352 ext 30 or amackell@littleflowerparish.org.   

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 
The next meeting for Come Journey with Us: You are Not 

Alone-Grieving Life’s Losses, sponsored by the Eastside 
Catholic Community: Holy Spirit ~ Little Flower ~ Our Lady 
of Lourdes ~ St. Philip Neri, will be on Thursday, February 

8,  at 7:00 p.m. at Holy Spirit Parish, in the Parish Center 
from 7:00-8:30 p.m.  This support group is open to anyone 
who has suffered a loss of any kind – death, divorce, job, etc.  
For more information contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org 
 

Next weekend is Propagation of the Faith Sunday. It gives 

all of us the opportunity to reach out to the people of the 

world. By our Baptism we take on the responsibility to be 

Christ’s witnesses and to share our faith with the world 

that has yet to hear the Good News of God’s love.  Please 

be as generous as possible. 

 
 
 
 

 

The 8th grade class will once again host a 

“Senior Prom” for all our “young at heart” 

parishioners.  This year’s theme, “A Night 

at the Drive-In” will give you the perfect 

opportunity to forget about the cold 

weather for an evening, have a wonderful 

spaghetti dinner, and spend time getting to 

know some of our wonderful students, while dancing and playing 

bingo.  The date is Saturday, February 10, following the 5 p.m. 
Mass.  Please call the Parish Center, 317-357-8352, or e-mail, 

pclegg@littleflowerparish.org by Monday, February 5, if you plan 

to attend.   
 

Kroger Community Rewards 
Our fourth quarter earnings from The 
Kroger Community Rewards 
Fundraiser is $1,036.74 with 183 
households participating between 10-
1-2017 & 12-30-2017! You could help 
Little Flower School earn up to $50,000 
every three months!! How? By shopping 

at Kroger and using your registered Kroger Plus Card. To register 
your Kroger Plus Card, go to www.kroger.com/communityrewards. 
You will first sign in to your Kroger account or register for a new 
account. After you log into your account, it will ask for an 
Organization Number. Our Organization Number is 10278. The more 
you spend at Kroger, the larger the check Little Flower will receive. 
Note: It will be necessary for you to re-register for this program every 
year by April. Thanks in advance! 

 

Eucharistic Ministers  
& Altar Servers 

 

The new Minister Schedule will be coming 
out soon for March-April-May 2018.  If you 
have any changes or updates, please 

contact the following:  
 Eucharistic Ministers, please contact Ron Sharp by 

email duvkote@aol.com or phone 317-356-3488. 
 

 Altar Servers, contact Lisa Gibbons at 317-357-8352 
ext. 33 or lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org.   

 

Deadline for changes is Thursday, February 8. 

 
You Can Help Your Marriage – Do you feel alone in your 
marriage? If so, there is help. Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi 
with a long i) means “rediscovery” and offers the chance to 
rediscover yourself, your spouse, and a loving relationship in your 
marriage. Tens of thousands of couples headed for divorce have 
successfully saved their marriages by attending the weekend and 
follow-up sessions. Retrouvaille is a not spiritual retreat, 
sensitivity group, seminar, or social gathering. To learn more 
about the program or to register for the February 23 - 25 weekend 
and follow-up post-weekend sessions in Indianapolis, visit the 
website at www.HelpOurMarriage.com or www.retrouvaille.org. 
You can also email RetrouIndy@gmail.com or call 317-489-6811 
for confidential registration information. 

 
 
 
 
 



THE FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME   

 

LADIES CLUB NEWS 

 The February Ladies Club Meeting will be held Thursday, 
February 1, 7:00 PM in Duffey Hall.  Our speaker will be 
Mary Schaffner of Fatima Retreat House, and her topic 
will be "Praying Scripturally." 

 

 Our March Ladies Club Meeting will feature former 
parishioner Sheila Gilbert speaking about her St Vincent 
De Paul experiences. 

 

 Turn our winter weather into wealth as we are having a 
second Bake Sale, February 24 and 25.  Dust off those 
dishes and turn them into dollars supporting the Ladies 
Club. 

 

 We have just received pricing information regarding our 
Bedding Plant Sales. We will have information available 
soon. 

 

 Our membership needs to perk up along with the 
weather.  If you have not paid, we will have envelopes 
available at the February meeting. 

 

 Stay tuned for information regarding a day trip and the 
annual Wine Trip. 

 

Shadow at Cathedral High School 
Come be a VIP—“Very IRISH Person”—for a day! We invite all 
8th grade students to spend a day in the life of one of our 
students, meeting teachers, attending classes and 
experiencing what being IRISH is all about! Visiting 
students will be hosted by a freshman student who has similar 
co-curricular interests and/or academic abilities. Follow this link 
to sign up:  http://bit.ly/2x6qeGU, or contact Maribeth Cloud 
at mcloud@gocathedral.com. 
  

Camp Cathedral Summer Camp 
Join us for 2018 “Camp Cathedral” Summer Camps at 
Cathedral High School! Cathedral High School’s Summer 
Camps are open for registration at www.campcathedral.com. 
Camp Cathedral runs from June 4-July 27 and includes half-
day single camps and all-day combo camps. Before and after 
care are available. Families can choose from over 35 sports 
camps and nearly 60 enrichment camps. Camps are grade 
specific with offerings for Kindergartners through 12th graders. 
Make new friends and new memories! But hurry, as popular 
camps fill up quickly. Find more information and to sign up go 
to www.campcathedral.com. 
  

High School Placement Test Summer Academy 
Current 7th graders who want to maximize their potential for 
success on the High School Placement Test should consider 
Cathedral’s Placement Test Summer Academy. For an early 
bird price of only $85 for students who register by May 15, 
students can take a practice placement test on a Monday, 
receive direct instruction from Math and English teachers for 
three days, and take another practice test on a Friday. Plus, 
students receive a free test prep book ($20 value) at the end of 
the course! Prepare for success on the test, and earn scores 
that can be used for admission and/or merit scholarships 
during 8th grade. Choose from mornings or afternoons during 
one of the two weeks – June 18-22 or July 9-13. 
Visit www.gocathedral.com/hsptacademy, or call 317-968-7370 
to learn more! 
 
 

 

40 Days for Life Kick-Off Rally 
 40 Days for Life Kick-Off Rally will be held Sunday, February 
11, at 3 p.m., at St. Luke the Evangelist, 7575 Holliday Dr. 
E.  Through song and prayer, come fill your spiritual tank and fortify 
yourself with the fuel needed to be a faithful prayer vigil 
participant.  We will also hear from Christine Harrington about the 
impact having abortions had on her life and from Hosea Baxter, the 
Director of Urban Ministries at Crossroads Bible College, about what 
we can do to protect other women from the grief and heartache of 
abortion. 
 

40 Days for Life - Indianapolis Fall Campaign 
40 Days for Life will run February 14 through March 25. The 
peaceful, prayerful vigil will be held from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday – 
Saturday, and noon to 7 p.m. on Sunday, outside the Planned 
Parenthood at 8590 Georgetown Rd. Join pro-lifers from across 
central Indiana in praying to change hearts and save lives. Little 

Flower covers Saturday mornings. Parishioners are asked to sign 
up for one of these hours. For more information or to sign up to 
participate, visit www.40daysindy.org, or contact Anita Moody at 
317-918-0997 or moodyak1@yahoo.com.  

40 Days – Peaceful, Prayerful, and Powerful. 
 

Discovering Christ is a seven week series designed to give participants 
an opportunity to learn more about Jesus and to develop a more personal 
relationship with Him.  Please consider joining us for this worthwhile 
program.  A commitment to all 7 weeks plus the retreat is required.  
Space is limited, so please register early. Each session will begin with a free 
dinner, followed by a video teaching and a discussion with fellow 
participants. All sessions except the retreat will be held at Little Flower Parish 
in the school cafeteria from 6:30-9:00 p.m.  Please use door 6 to enter the 
cafeteria.  
 

The dates are:  January 29, February 5, 12, 19, 26, March 12, 19. 
 

The retreat is on Saturday, March 10, from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the 
Knights of Columbus, 1040 N Post Road.  
 

You may register on line at 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/discovering-christ-tickets-41707463145. 

 

You may also register by contacting Peggy Clegg at 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or 317-403-7444.  

 

Scecina Information Night 
If you or someone you know are looking for a great Catholic high 
school, please attend Scecina's Information Night.  
 

When:     Thursday, Feb. 1, 2018, 5:15 p.m. to 6 p.m.   
(before the East Deanery Band Festival)  

Where:    Collaboration Room  
Guest:     Dr. Joe Brettnacher, Principal  

Refreshments provided. 

 

Future Crusaders 
Scecina Memorial High School is accepting applications for the 
Crusader Class of 2022. Please visit Scecina.org/admissions for 
more information and to apply. 
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